Brochure and History Notes

By Susan Barlow, December 2019

This artistic brochure is on heavy card stock, and has publicized the Trust for many years. It was
printed for the newly organized Manchester Land Conservation Trust, describing the benefits and
purposes of a land trust. Contact information at the time of this brochure (about 1973) was through
the Manchester Chamber of Commerce, where staff answered the phone and accepted postal mail for
the Trust.

The Trust held its meetings in members’ homes, including the Adelaide Road home of Doctor
Alexander Marsh and Gertrude Marsh — she designed this quarter-fold brochure, and he took the
photographs for it.

The Chamber of Commerce eventually moved to rental space at 20 Hartford Road, and
continued to allow the Trust to use its phone number and mailing address, a much-appreciated
service!

During this time, the Trust organized well-attended slide shows and lectures for the public at
various locations, including the East Catholic High School auditorium. These programs focused on
nature topics such as plants, animals, and habitat. Annual meetings, often held at Manchester Country
Club, invited speakers on topics such as land preservation, nature photography, native plants,
geology, farm restoration, etc.

The Trust rented a conference room and storage space at the Manchester Historical Society’s
building at 175 Pine Street, the former Cheney machine shop, from 2005 to 2013, a space used for
document storage and meetings.

In October 2013, the Trust began renting space from South Methodist Church at 20 Hartford
Road, coincidentally in the same building as our friends, the Chamber of Commerce — they no longer
answer the phone for us! We use Terry Parla’s home number as our phone contact.

Our rental space at 20 Harford Road, in the former Frank Cheney, Jr., mansion, provides meeting
and office space with computer, copy machine, map cabinets, and document storage space. The Trust
stores equipment for mowing and other outdoor maintenance in our barn at the farm on Bush Hill
Road, Manchester. As of 2019, our documents are increasingly stored online, but we continue to meet
on the third Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m.
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